Carolyn Gallop (nee Bennett)

East Twickenham

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I came to the UK as a backpacker in 1990.  As a fluent Japanese speaker with a finance background, I immediately got a job in the City.  I worked there for 5 years and then switched careers to help promote the study of Japanese in the UK via a foundation and working for the Japanese Embassy.  The study of Japanese is far advanced in Australia compared to the UK so I believe I have been able to offer some valuable insight in what could be done here.  

I have been married to an Englishman for 6 years now and have 2 children who at this stage have only UK passports.  I would like them to have Australian passports.  I am fully integrated into English life and do not socialise in Australian expatriate circles.  I would however like to be more involved in 'things' Australian in the UK as I do certainly miss my home land. My husband is a Boeing 777 pilot and we would certainly like to live in Australia but think it would be impossible for him to find a job there.  So we do plan to come home and retire there + send our boys to university there.  

One of the main reasons for not thinking more seriously about moving there now is the weak Aust $ + the isolation from Europe.  

I would very much like to work here with the promotion of Australia.  I have advised countless friends about their holidays to Aust. 

I have just found this Southern Cross Group website so will look at it more often.  One thing is certain is that Australians are highly sort after and highly regarded wherever they are in the world so they should be a useful resource back home. If I can be of any further help, please do not hesitate to contact me. Yours sincerely Carolyn Gallop

